Wal-Mart response to Clean Clothes Campaign report “Cashing in”

12 Mar 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Wal-Mart to respond to this report:

- Press release: “Giant retailers cashing in on poverty wages” [PDF], Clean Clothes Campaign, 10 Feb 2009
- Full report: “Cashing in – Giant retailers, purchasing practices, and working conditions in the garment industry”, [PDF] Clean Clothes Campaign, February 2009

Wal-Mart sent the following statement:

Wal-Mart maintains a robust ethical standards program and treats any allegation of impropriety seriously.  We understand the complexities of global sourcing in the garment industry and have taken numerous pro-active steps to monitor that the apparel sold in our stores is manufactured in a socially responsible manner:

· Wal-Mart maintains a strict set of Standards for Suppliers.  Our supplier partners are contractually obligated to inform factory workers about our Standards for Suppliers and implement those Standards in the factories that manufacture merchandise to be sold at Wal-Mart Stores.

· In Beijing last October, Wal-Mart committed that in 2009, all direct import suppliers plus all suppliers of private label products will be required to provide the name and location of every factory they use.  This will facilitate better factory monitoring capabilities.  Wal-Mart will also require all direct suppliers to source 95 percent of their production from factories that receive the highest ratings in audits for environmental and social practices by 2012. 

· Wal-Mart works collaboratively with industry peers in forums such as the Global Social Compliance Programme (GSCP), an initiative designed to promote uniform and acceptable working conditions at the highest standards for global sourcing.  This work has resulted in a global Reference Code that establishes a common set of global standards for factory audits. 

· Since 2006, Wal-Mart’s International Development Program has contributed to the communities where Wal-Mart merchandise is sourced by providing training, health care and career development to factory workers and their families in Lesotho, Kenya, Latin America, India and China.  

Wal-Mart will continue to play a leadership role in the industry through its responsible sourcing initiatives.

